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May 15, 2025 
 

WE HAVE ARRIVED! 
At the writing of our last update, we had just 

made it as far as Arizona on our trip West. We 

had good meetings at the Trinity Fellowship 

Baptist Church in Phoenix. From there we headed north to 

Dewey. We celebrated a blessed Resurrection Sunday with the 

folks at Gateway Baptist, and had a wonderful week of meetings 

that ended with a man getting saved after the service on the last 

night. From Gateway Baptist (Dewey, Arizona) we moved on to 

Gateway Baptist (Las Vegas, Nevada). These folks worked hard 

to bring visitors. There was someone saved nearly every service. 

Praise the Lord! From Las 

Vegas we crossed the Mojave 

desert and finally arrived in 

California. We  ministered at 

Central Baptist Church in 

Pomona and preached in 

chapel at their Christian school. 

The Lord gave us good attendance, and we rejoice in the souls 

who were saved there.  We appreciate your prayers. You have a 

part in each soul that comes to Christ through our ministry. 

BARRY’S HEALTH UPDATE  

This week I passed a milestone. It has been two months since 

the ablation procedure to stop the attacks of Atrial Fribrillation. 

Praise the power of the Great Physician and 

thanks to the prayers of God’s people, I am 

arrythmia free! I now have four weeks of 

meetings “under my belt” with good energy 

and no physical issues. I am able to function 

as I did before these heart palpitations began two years ago.The 

doctor says everything looks good! Thanks again for praying.  

VBS OFFERING SUGGESTION 
If your church is looking for a project for your VBS offering, 

consider sending young people to Bible camp in Ukraine. Eric 

and Stephanie Chapman have located a property on a lake in 

southwest Ukraine to use to run camps this summer. Go to 

www.eurasianbaptistmission.com to donate. For info contact Dr. 

Chapman at chapmaneric57@gmail.com  

UPDATE ON CHERYL’S MOM 
Thank you for praying for Cheryl’s mother, 

Lorraine Proper, as she continues to battle stage 

four cancer. Cheryl will be flying to Pennsylvania 

to assist her parents while I am in Fiji. 

Please pray that the Lord will prepare the hearts of those to 

whom I will be ministering in Fiji. I will be holding four Sunday 

through Wednesday series of evening meetings in the churches 

of the missionaries. Please pray for the believers to be 

strengthened. Pray also for souls to come to Christ. Also, Lord 

willing, we are hoping to do two assemblies per day on 

Thursdays and Fridays in public schools. We have seen a 

harvest of souls during our past trips to Fiji. Please pray that the 

Lord will give us a fruitful ministry once again! 

ITINERARY 

2025 
 

May 18-23 – Calvary Baptist Church, Porterville, CA 
May 25-30 – Off, Preparing and Packing for Fiji Trip 
June 1 – (SUN) - Manor Baptist Church, San Leandro, CA 
June 5 – Depart for Fiji 
July 3 – Return from Fiji 
 

OPEN DATES 

2025 
Aug. 10-13 – Southern or Central California  
Aug. 31-Sept. 3 – Central California or Idaho 
Nov. 9-14, Nov. 16-21– TN, AL, GA, SC, NC, VA 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

• Continued freedom from heart issues. 

• Safety in travel here and overseas. 

• God’s direction in scheduling. 

• More souls for Jesus! 
 

 

              Yours for Souls, 

   Barry and Cheryl Webb 

Ministry Update 
Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc. 

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 
(607) 207-6279, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi 
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